           DECEMBER 12, 2017
The Regular Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was held on Tuesday, 

December 12, 2017 at Fire District Headquarters, 1 Leverich Place, Huntington, NY.  Present were Chairman Edmund M. Erickson, Vice Chairman Andrew Kitzen, Commissioners Thomas Brown, Thomas Collins and Andre Sorrentino.  Also present were Treasurer Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., District Secretary Karla Wright, Deputy Treasurer Joyce Logan, District Manager Bruce Smith and Account Clerk Marie Caputo.
The meeting began with a Salute to the Flag and was called to order at 7 pm.   

Acceptance of Minutes  

· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Kitzen the Board approved the Minutes from the November Board Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried.

· After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Minutes from the November Workshop Meeting.  Motion unanimously carried. 
District Invoices

· The invoices for the months of November and December were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Brown.  Motion unanimously carried.

· The Prepaid, Workshop and Chiefs invoices for the months of November and December were reviewed and approved after a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown.  Motion unanimously carried.

Capital Reserve Firemanic Invoice

· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the following Capital Reserve Firemanic invoice.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Mayday Communications in the amount of $5,000.00
Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds Invoice

· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the following Capital Reserve Buildings & Grounds invoice.  Motion unanimously carried.
· H2M Group in the amount of $255.00
Financial Report 
· After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Kitzen the Board unanimously approved to pass a Resolution approving the Funds Transfer Resolution to meet the District’s fiduciary obligations.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2017-48)
· Treasurer, Fred J. Buckholtz Jr., read and submitted the December 12, 2017 Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report for the Huntington Fire District.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the Financial Report and Petty Cash Expenditures Report.  Motion unanimously carried.   
· Treasurer, Fred Buckholtz Jr., submitted the Town of Huntington Receiver of Taxes Taxable District for the Huntington Fire District.
Correspondence

· Letter from DASNY stating that we have been approved for the SAM Grant for the fuel tanks in the amount of $50,000.

· Letter from DASNY stating that we have been approved for the SAM Grant for the elevator in the amount of $50,000.

· Thank you card from Joyce Logan.

· Thank you card from Bruce Smith.

· An email from Sterling Bank looking to introduce themselves to the District as a new bank in the town. 

District Manager Requests

· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $1,200 for building supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Sorrentino, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the expenditure of $1,200 for building supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.  
· Request the Board approve the expenditure of $2,500 for firemanic supplies.  After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the expenditure of $2,500 for firemanic supplies.  Motion unanimously carried.
· Request the Board approve the repair and maintenance of 2-3-26 by Huntington Marine, Inc. at a cost of $1,663.50.  After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the repair and maintenance of 2-3-26 at a cost of $1,663.50.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $120 to John Latuso for advanced and ambulance electrical systems test.  After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the reimbursement of $120 to John Latuso.  Motion unanimously carried.   
District Manager Report 
Personnel:  
Vacations:  I am away at Christmas.  One dispatcher is on vacation now and one at beginning of January. 
Training and Certifications:  
· John Latuso completed the following courses:  Maintenance, Inspection & Testing of Fire Apparatus, Design & Performance Standards of Fire Apparatus, Fire Pumps and Accessories, Fire Apparatus Electrical Systems, Advanced Electrical Systems, Aerial Fire Apparatus, Allison Automatic Transmissions, Maintenance, Inspection & Testing of Ambulances and Ambulance Electrical Systems.  Certificates filed in District Employee Personnel file.   
· Trevor Smith and John Latuso completed the Automotive Lift Institute’s course.  Certificates filed in District Employee Personnel files. 

Part time Dispatchers:  No Report.
Volunteers:  No Report.
Employees:  No Report. 
Apparatus: 
· 2-3-1:  Engine – No Report. 
· 2-3-2:  Tower – No Report.
· 2-3-3:  Hose/Utility Unit – No Report.
· 2-3-4:  New – The truck is here.  Preparing to outfit with equipment and radios.  Lettering and striping is complete.   
· 2-3-5:  Rescue – No Report.
· 2-3-7:  Engine – No Report.  
· 2-3-8:  Brush – No Report.
· 2-3-9:  Military Vehicle – No Report.
· 2-3-11:  Pick up – No Report.
· 2-3-12:  Ladder – No Report.
· 2-3-15:  (Water Rescue and Rehab Unit) – I would like the Department to reconsider its purpose.  The unit has only been used.  

· 2-3-16:  Fire Police – No Report.
· Cars (21, 22, 23, 24 & 90):  No Report. 
· 2-3-26:  Fire Boat – Boat is dry docked, pump engine repair estimates are coming in at just under $4,000 for parts alone.  We are looking into other options.  I would like to have the engines winterized and serviced along with the lower units.  
Miscellaneous Apparatus & Equipment: 
· Outside Shop Work:  October & November billing complete.
Halesite:  

$   801.40
$1,118.56
Centerport:  

$1,059.30
$1,459.66
Cold Spring Harbor:  
$1,802.26
$4,225.99
Totals:  
            $3,662.96
$6,804.21
$10,467.17
Building & Grounds:

· General Conditions:
· Fence between us and 140 Wall Street – Our neighbor is ready to go in on the fence that divides Leverich Place from his property.
· Soffit repair above Bay 2 – 4 doors – open.

· Annex – seal around shop garage door – open.
· Lounge – Kitchen floor, ceiling. 
· Basement – Cleaning and reorganizing store room #2. 
· Secretaries/Treasurer Room – No Report.

· Card Access and Cameras – No Report.
· Windows – No Report. 
· Lighting Upgrade: On hold for now.
· Roof Repairs:  
· Minor leaks throughout the building.

· Roofer completed patch work on main building and suggests that we address replacing the entire roof soon.  

· Building Renovation: 
· Palace Electric.
· Complete punch list.

· Balance and Change orders – Allowances – Credit = $38,206.20

· Punch List has been completed with the exception of the cooling fins on the generator.  That may be an issue with Cummins.
· Card Access System – will follow after completion of Palace Electric work.
· Annex:
· Garage Doors – I’m getting estimates to install weather striping on the doors.
· Heaters – 2 of the 3 heaters in the west building are malfunctioning.  Diversified Mechnical is working on them. 
· Weathered Related Incidents:  First snow event of season was on the 9th of December – no issues. 
· Plumbing Leak:  
· I have to open ceiling in ladies room to access leak in ceiling.
Old Business:

· Fuel Storage:  
Fuel Monitoring System:  
· In service. 
· Tank Top Upgrade:  
· Replaced concrete and install new covers $25,237.98
· Apply corrosion inhibitor to tank lines $4,349.00

· NYSDEC Compliance Regulations:  No Report.
· SCBOH – No Report.  
· Grants:  
· Fuel Management System – $50,000 approved for disbursement.
· Elevator – $50,000 approved for disbursement.
· Federal AFG Grant – We hired and I am currently working with FireGrants.com.
· Federal SAFER Grant – No Report.
· ISO - Lloyd Neck Sub Station:  
· Meetings have been held and are going to be held between residents of Lloyd Neck, the Huntington Fire District and various State and Local officials regarding a sub-station in Lloyd Neck.  We expect that there will be more news in the coming months.
· It looks like we may be getting surveyed by ISO soon to review our Protection rating status. 
· Communications:

· Radios – No Report.

· Dispatch Room – No Report.

· Computer System – No Report.

· LOSAP:
· Finger Readers – No Report.
· Gear Washer Extractor (Commercial Washing Machine):  No Report. 

New Business:

· Plan Reviews:  
· FD approval needed: 

· NY Avenue and Mill Lane
· New Street

· Zoning board meeting – None. 
· Shop
· Reorganizing – In Progress. 

· Mezzanines – No Report.
· Lifts – Mechanics and I received our certificates.    
· SCBA:
· New Upgrades – (46) non-compliant but upgradeable will cost about $1,000 less than a new pack.

· I propose that we look to purchase (42) new packs in 2018 which will be 100% compliant with the new standards ($230,000).
· Communications:
· Radios – No Report.

· Point to Point – (Boxer Court and HQ) – 2018 Budget.

· Annex:
· Lights – Currently working on a solution to the lighting issue in the west bay.  The circuit for the overhead lights is over loaded as it stands and we have 3 options to remedy the problem.  
· Main Building:
· The masonry on the building has to be sealed.  I am researching products and contractors so that we can address this in the spring. 
· Verizon Wireless:

· Verizon Wireless sent a proposal to lease our site for a cell site.  

· See attached proposal. 
Requests:

· Surplus Items: None.
· Permissive Referendum Resolutions:  None.
· Notice to Bidders:  None. 
· Change Orders:  None.
· Monthly Construction requisitions:  None.
· Bills:  None.
At this time Chief Cukro, 1st Asst. Chief Conroy, 2nd Asst. Chief Keane and 3rd Asst. Chief Dodge joined the meeting.  Newly elected 3rd Asst. Chief Sean Schwier was also in attendance.   
Chiefs Requests 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $10.52 to 33’s MasterCard for the purchase of refreshments at the Chiefs Council dinner from Stop N Shop.    After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the reimbursement of $10.52 for refreshments at Stop N Shop.  Motion unanimously carried.

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $10.96 to 33’s MasterCard for the purchase of refreshments at the Chiefs Council dinner from Stop N Shop.  After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $10.96 for refreshments at Stop N Shop.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $134.84 to 33’s MasterCard for the purchase of refreshments at the Chiefs Council dinner from Stop N Shop.  After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the reimbursement of $134.84 for refreshments at Stop N Shop.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the reimbursement of $1,005.83 to 33’s MasterCard for the purchase of refreshments at the Chiefs Council dinner from Restaurant Depot.  After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the reimbursement of $1,005.83 for refreshments at Restaurant Depot.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the meeting hall on Saturday, March 17, 2018 from noon to 6pm to department member Scott Dodge for a Bar Mitzvah celebration.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, second by Comm. Brown the Board approved the use of the meeting hall on Saturday, March 17, 2018 to department member Scott Dodge.  All paperwork is completed.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the use of the Amityville Highland Band for the St. Patrick’s Day Parade to be held on Sunday, March 11th, 2018 at a cost of $1,400.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the use of the Amityville Highland Band for the St. Patrick’s Day Parade at a cost of $1,400.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Request the Board approve the purchase of two (2) Chiefs all weather jackets at a cost not to exceed $500.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the purchase of two (2) Chiefs all weather jackets.  Motion unanimously carried. 

· Request the Board approve the purchase of a laptop computer for the new 3rd Deputy Chief at a cost not to exceed $1,000.  After a motion by Comm. Collins, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved the purchase of a laptop computer at a cost not to exceed $1,000.  Motion unanimously carried. 
Chiefs Report

Chief Cukro reported on the following:
· Company Roster Changes:
· Gabe Mahr, Military Leave, effective 11/26/13.  Chief Cukro stated that Gabe Mahr is back in town and he will try to speak with him on his status.
· Matthew Kennaugh, Leave of Absence, effective 11/13/17.

· Letter from the Hook & ladder Company stating that Matthew Kennaugh requested a six month leave of absence effective November 13th.
· Results of Department Election.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the results of the Department election.  Comm. Erickson abstained from the vote.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Chief of Department – Robert Conroy

· 1st Asst. Chief. – Brian Keane

· 2nd Asst. Chief – Scott Dodge

· 3rd Asst. Chief – Sean Schwier

· Treasurer – Edmund Erickson

· Financial Secretary – Neil Getter

· Secretary – Brian Riggs

· Chaplin – Richard Fernandez

· Asst. Chaplin – Paul Smith

· Results from the Hook & Ladder Company Election.  After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Sorrentino the Board approved the results of the Hook & Ladder Company election.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Captain – John Mohlenhoff

· 1st Lieutenant – Chris Amendolare

· 2nd Lieutenant – Vacant

· Treasurer – Fred Buckholtz

· Secretary – Walter Tillotson

· Results from the Hose Company Election.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the results of the Hose Company election.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Captain – Justin Bodnar
· 1st Lieutenant – Matt Getter

· 2nd Lieutenant – Vacant

· Treasurer – George Bodnar

· Secretary – Jason Sandvik
· Results from the Engine Company Election.  After a motion by Comm. Brown, seconded by Comm. Collins the Board approved the results of the Engine Company election.  Comm. Erickson and Comm. Kitzen abstained from the vote.  Motion unanimously carried. 
· Captain – Adam Smitman

· 1st Lieutenant – Jesse Kitzen

· 2nd Lieutenant – Ryan Doyle

· Treasurer – Edmund Erickson

· Secretary – Andrew Kitzen

1st Assistant Chief Conroy reported on the following:  
· Chief Conroy invited the Board of Fire Commissioners to the Badge Issuing Party that is being held on Friday, January 19th at 7pm in the meeting hall.
2nd Assistant Chief Keane reported on the following:  
· Department Training date:  Thursday, December 14th @ 7pm Narcan training.
· Completion of Firefighter I training:  John Lambertson and Brad Ruppel.  Certificates filed in District personnel files.

· Completion of Hazmat First Responder Operations training:  John Lambertson and Brad Ruppel.  Certificates filed in District personnel files. 

· Completion of Fire Expo classes:  Brian Keane, Nick Ambrosio, Andrew Kitzen, Jesse Kitzen, Ben Kitzen and Shannon Smith.  Certificates filed in District personnel files.  Also, sent to NYS Department of State Office of Fire Prevention and Control to report out of state training.

3rd Assistant Chief Dodge reported on the following:

· No items to report. 
Chief Cukro thanked the Board for their support throughout his time as Chief.  

On behalf of the Board, Chairman Erickson congratulated Sean Schwier on his election to 3rd Asst. Chief.

On behalf of the Board, Chairman Erickson thanked the Chiefs for a great year and wished everyone a Happy Holiday.

 New Business
· Date of the Organizational Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 9, 2018 at 6:30 pm with the Regular Meeting to immediately follow.  After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Brown the date of the Organizational Meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, January 9, 2018.  Motion unanimously carried.  Public Notice to be published in the Long Islander.  
· Workshop Meeting scheduled for Thursday, December 28th at noon. 

· Audience Overview for the Website:  212 Users viewed 916 pages of the website in November.

· Dinner with Steve Mosca is scheduled for Wednesday, January 17th at 6:30pm.

· The District redeemed the MasterCard points from the District credit card.  The amount of $3,539.78 will be ACH’d into the General Fund Checking account on December 13, 2017.  

· Incident Safety Officers Academy:  New dates available on February 24th and March 24th.

· Request the Board approve a Resolution for the Paid Family Leave; District to Participate.  After a motion by Comm. Kitzen, seconded by Comm. Brown the Board approved to participate in the Resolution for Paid Family Leave; District to Participate.  Motion unanimously carried.  Complete Resolution attached.  (Resolution # 2017-49)
Old Business:

· Fire Department Health & Safety Officer Academy Workshop.  Brian Keane and Nick Ambrosio are interested.  Tabled to discuss at December Workshop Meeting. 
· Commissioner’s attire.  Chief’s office did not have any concerns.  
2017 Annual Commissioners Election results
The results of the Annual Election are as follows:  

· Edmund M. Erickson

67 votes were cast & 4 write ins 
There being no further business, after a motion by Comm. Brown and seconded by Comm. Kitzen the meeting was adjourned at 9:15 pm.  Motion unanimously carried.
Respectfully submitted,







Karla E. Wright






Fire District Secretary 
cc:  Joseph Frank, Attorney at Law  
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